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Present:  Eric Poulin, Sue San Soucie, Betty Johnson, Chris Lindquist, Judy Carlson, Jan Resnick, Jim Craig, Bonnie Isman, John Ramsay, Secretary Pro Tem.

Eric called the meeting to order at 9:15.  

The minutes from the February 7 meeting were approved as written on the motion of Sue and the second of Judy.

Treasurer’s Report:  Sue reported that the WMLA checking account has a balance of $14,557.65.  The report was approved unanimously.

Semi-Annual Meeting:  The meeting will take place on April 12 at the Stockbridge Library.  Michael Colford has confirmed his presence to present information about the new role of the Boston Public Library as Library of the Commonwealth.  Eric will send out a program announcement.  Bonnie and Lynn Kleindienst will take care of publicizing the event through the WMLA’s Constant Contact email system.  Jan will post a notice on the blog.  

For libraries that did not supply email addresses, we can send them paper copies of the Constant Contact alert.  Jan checked with Catherine, who said we can use several options to send unaddressed flyers/materials through delivery:  
1) Send copies for distribution to Whately or Marlboro with a note to Catherine explaining to whom we want the items delivered (statewide, just the west, etc.),  
2) Send a copy of the flyer to Catherine.  She will have it copied and distributed.  
3)  Send a PDF to Catherine; she will forward directly to Optima in Oxford.  They will reproduce and send.  Catherine’s email address is:  catherine@masslibsystem.org.   

Catherine said any distribution method is fine.  We can also send things that are addressed.  She seemed willing to help and it was no problem for her.  We should get a flyer to her for the semi-annual meeting as soon as we can.  MLS will be sending out a mailing in the next week or two.  She wants to send theirs and ours in two different weeks so that neither will be overlooked.

Legislative Day Bus – John has learned that MLA Library Legislative Day at the State House has been rescheduled for April 11 (the day before the WMLA Semi-Annual Meeting).  The event is scaled back from previous years, with there being only the State Library and a briefing room available.  No lunch will be available for attendees.  A major part of the ceremony will be the presentation of the Library Advocate of the Year Award to Rep. Kate Hogan, who chairs the Library Legislative Caucus.  She has made trips to visit Western Massachusetts libraries in order to learn more about their issues and needs.  

After considerable discussion, it was decided not to charter the full size bus as in the past.  Sue will check on the cost for a smaller bus, but it was felt that if it is more than $500, we will not charter a bus this year.  

The PowerPoint developed by Eric for presentation at the joint meeting of the WMLA and the MLS Facilities Working Group was reviewed, and Eric updated it with suggestions recommended by WMLA board members.  

Next meeting dates:

May 8 at Whately, 9:30.  

June 5 at Whately, 9:30.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:18 for the 10:30 meeting with the MLS Facilities Working Group.  

Notes prepared by  John Ramsay
WMLAdvocates@gmail.com
  http://www.WMLAdvocates.org     http://wmrls.blogspot.com/  
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